

KATHERINE LESTER Chief of Police

5770 Freeport Blvd., Suite 100 Sacramento, CA 95822-3516

> (916) 808-0800 Fax: (916) 808-0818 www.sacpd.org

July 8, 2025

Rick Hillman Chief Folsom Police Department 46 Natoma Street Folsom, CA 95630

SUBJECT: NOTIFICATION OF SUBRECIPIENT SUBAWARD APPROVAL

Fiscal Year (FY) 2023 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) Urban Area Security Initiative
Subaward Period of Performance: 07/08/2025 through 04/30/2027

Dear Chief Hillman,

We are pleased to announce the approval of your FY2024 HSGP - UASI subaward in the amount of \$65,000 for subscribing to Peregrine's software platform. Once the completed subaward agreement is approved, you may initiate the project and request for reimbursement of eligible subaward expenditures. Failure to provide documentation in a timely manner could result in a hold on funding, pursuant to Title 2, Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Sections 200.338(a) and 200.207(b)(1)-(2).

This subaward is subject to requirements in 2 CFR, Part 200, including the Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO), the Preparedness Grants Manual, the California Supplement to the NOFO, and all applicable federal, state, and local requirements. All activities funded with this subaward must be completed within the subaward period of performance.

Thank you for your consideration and assistance with this matter. If you have any questions regarding this subaward notification, please contact Lt. Joe Bailey at Jbailey@sacpd.org.

Sincerely,

Joe Bailey, Lieutenant

Sacramento UASI-Director

Joe Bailey, UASI Director